The Clarion City Council met in regular session Tuesday, February 19, 2019 at 4:30 pm in council chambers with Mayor Duane Asbe presiding.  Present were Council members Teresa Lancaster, Dave Maxheimer, Andy Young, Dan Hennigar and Jim Williams.  Also, in attendance were City Administrator Jordan Cook, City Attorney Zach Chizek, DPW Jon DeVries, Police Chief Steve Terhark, Officer Ted Knutson and Deputy Clerk Lisa Hanson.
Mayor Asbe called the meeting to order and polled the council for any conflicts with the agenda, none were reported.  Mayor Asbe asked if there were any citizens present wished to address the council, there were no comments.
Motion by Lancaster, seconded by Hennigar, to approve the consent agenda consisting of the minutes from February 5th and 11th, 2019; Financial claims for February 6, 2019 through February 19, 2019; Financial reports for February; Financial Transfers of $32,500.00 from TIF to Debt Service TIF; no building permits, no beer/liquor licenses; no sign permit and no street closures.  Roll call vote taken, Lancaster, aye; Maxheimer, aye; Williams, aye; Young, aye; Hennigar, aye.  Consent agenda was approved.
David Stone of Stone Planning presented the Council with the completed feasibility study for the proposed rec center.  The study found that the center is a need for the community, that there is support from the community and that it is financially viable according to their study.  The Council thanked Stone for his work on the study. 
Motion by Williams, seconded by Maxheimer to open the Public Hearing on the proposed sale of City owned property in Eastman’s Addition, Clarion, Iowa (vacated alley way located between lots 10, 11, 12 and 13,14, 15 in Eastman’s addition). The City has a request from John and Barb Hagie, the only adjoining property owner, to purchase the vacated alley.  There were no citizen comments heard for or against the sale and no written comments were received.  Motion by Williams to close the hearing, seconded by Lancaster.  Motion by Williams, seconded by Lancaster, to approve Resolution 19-03 approving the execution of a Quit Claim deed conveying City owned property in Eastman’s Addition, Clarion, Iowa to John and Barb Hagie.  Roll call vote taken, Lancaster, aye; Maxheimer, aye; Williams, aye; Young, aye; Hennigar, aye.  Resolution 19-03 was approved.
Motion by Young, seconded by Lancaster to open the public hearing to review the Environmental Information Document (EID) received by DNR regarding State Revolving Fund (SRF) loan for the new well project.  Nick Buse of ISG was present to review the documents with the Council and those in attendance.  Motion by Williams, seconded by Maxheimer to close the hearing.  
Motion by Lancaster, seconded by Young, to approve the transfer of $79,840.95 from Waste Water Project account to Sewer Improvement Fund to close out that account.  All ayes approved the motion.  
Officer Knutson addressed the Council on the topic of nuisances.  He handed out a copy of is spreadsheet and explained the process that goes into properties being identified as nuisances.  
Motion by Lancaster, seconded by Williams to adjourn, all ayes approved. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Lisa Hanson, Deputy Clerk  
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